
NEWSLETTER FROM JAGRITI VIHARA 

Namaste! 

Thanks for all your cooperation during these many years. 

On January 26, Ingridji reached Jagriti Vihara with two of her relatives. This was her second 

visit in the last 40 years. In 1983, she had come to Jagriti Vihara for the first time with 

Evertji, after which she came for the second time to see the workplace of her dear friend 

Jayaji. She felt very happy to be here. She also met her old friends Hariji and Jhariya. 

Meeting them  she remembered her old times. They also went to school and spent some time 

with the students. They were very impressed by the work done by Jagriti Vihara. We were 

also very happy with their arrival. It felt good to welcome our old friends. Hopefully they will 

come to Jagriti Vihara again. On January 30, they left for Varanasi and reached there safely. 

Now let us talk about  how to run the organization smoothly and speed up the work being 

done by it. We have been discussing this issue with each other very seriously and with an 

open mind. We have also achieved success in this direction. The increase in the activities of 

the health center in the Jagriti Vihar campus, the operation of the school, the increase in 

communication among ourselves, and the trust of the people towards Jagriti Vihara is a proof 

that we are moving in the right direction. Before starting the school, we had several rounds of 

serious talks with our well-wishers, volunteers and parents. After that we decided to start a 

school. Currently 35 children are getting  education in this school. We hope that their number 

will increase in the coming days and the society will be able to benefit from it.  Rajeshji and 

Sushilji are working in this direction that other incoming projects of Jagriti Vihara should be 

constructed and operated with same enthusiasm  and cooperation with all of us.  It is  hoped 

that the school staff will work with great effort, dedication, enthusiasm, transparency and 

commitment and cooperate with us so that the society can get maximum benefits from it in 

the coming days.  We are working towards starting more programs in future so that we can 

help in meeting the needs of the people and live up to their aspirations. After completion of 

discussion on the project, we will send the project draft to you so that we can get your 

support and the needy people can benefit from it. 

At the same time we need to increase the organization based pace of communication with  

JVV Sweden  also. We feel that it is important for strengthening the mutual trust between the 

two friendly organizations who have been working with better understanding and mutual 

cooperation for decades for the benefit of the society at large. 

We are all humans and we all make mistakes. But accepting mistakes, learning from them, 

and taking steps towards improvement is a positive and appreciable step. We have also taken 

positive steps towards correcting the mistakes and we will try not to repeat the same 

mistakes. Let us come together and work towards serving the society and bring forward these 

things which will help in the welfare of the people. 

Our thinking, Our every step is dedicated to the progress of Jagriti Vihara. In the coming 

days, we all will together move the work forward in this direction. 

Your cooperation is expected in this direction. 

Warm Greetings ! 

Rajesh Prashant 

For Jagriti Vihara 


